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Dear Praying Friends,                                                         July 2020 
  

 I recently read a phrase that resonated deeply with me. “We don’t exist for the sake of raising 
money or building a huge ministry empire. We exist solely to teach the Bible, and we trust God to sustain us at 
the level He chooses.” These words spoken by John MacArthur, are words we love and hope and pray are true in 
our lives. As we travel America visiting churches and prepare to be back in Africa shortly, the desire to preach 
and teach the Scriptures does not change in the slightest. We want to be Christians who love God and His Word. 
Christian who seek to have all of our lives conformed more into the image of Christ and not this world. We want 
to look back one day at the ministry God has called us to and be able to say that we stood faithful on the revealed 
Word of God and not our own opinions or traditions. Therefore, I want to glorify God in my life, primarily by   
living in obedience to the Word of God and teaching his Word and Gospel rightly.  

We are incredibly thankful for the many churches and believers who consistently give of their time in 
prayer and finances to support our ministry. Early in June we experienced the corona virus as a family. There was 
no serious issue with it and we are thankful we all recovered quickly. After some time isolated from the world, we 
returned to life on the road. Over the last two months we have been able to visit multiple churches in seven       
different states. It has been a blessing to spend time with some old friends and our family, as well as encouraging 
to meet new friends during our trips.  

Because of all the restrictions in Kenya and Uganda, none of the Bible schools have been able to operate 
over the summer months. Lord willing, this month (August) several institutes will open up again with more to 
follow in September. Many of the congregations are beginning to resume in-person services at their church    
buildings again. Most had been meeting in homes over the last few months while the pastor traveled around to his 
new smaller congregations. God has continued to work through these times in many of the churches in Kenya and 
Uganda. Please continue to pray for both the spiritual and physical well-being of our brothers and sisters in East 
Africa. We are looking forward to seeing them again in just a few short months. If the Lord allows, we will return 
in October. Originally we had planned for September, but with the chaotic cancellations of covid we have decided 
to add on one final month to try and visit some of the previous engagements that were canceled.  

       God bless and may you continue to trust in Him  

                            Living for Eternity ~ Josh, Bethany, Abram and Journey Wormley 
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